















NEMMDR - Melton Mowbray Distributor Road UPDATE October 2025

Our community project support continues...

Having arranged a meeting with the Melton District Scouts we agreed to refurbish the Holwell Pasture campsite car park. The car park was in desperate need of a hardstanding area as the current ground conditions and surface was prone to being waterlogged through the winter months rendering the car park unusable. With support from the MMDR project delivery partners Holcim, Collins and D&W the car park is now once again fit for purpose.



HOLCIM

Nathan Jeremiah Scouts group trustee said:



"The Trustees of Melton Mowbray and District Scouts would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to the MMDR project delivery team who have generously supported our Scout Campsite by levelling and resurfacing our car park. This is a major investment in the future of the site and in the young people who use it. Thanks to the MMDR support, the Trustees can invest funds towards delivering Scouting activities—opening opportunities for even more young people to experience the outdoors, learn, build confidence, and make lasting friendships. This project simply would not have been possible without the MMDR team, and we are truly grateful for their investment in both our site and in the next generation of young people."



























Summary of work progressed or completed in September 2025.



The A606 **Nottingham Road** roundabout completed.



B676 Saxby Road roundabout completed.



Bridge works across scheme progressing.

Progress and upcoming works

Summary of planned and ongoing work for October 2025

- St Bartholomew's Way & A606 Nottingham Rd remaining work to be completed under two-way traffic light system when required.
- B676 Saxby Road remaining work to be completed under two-way traffic light system when required.
- Earthworks, drainage, surfacing and remaining bridge works across scheme ongoing.
- Landscaping across scheme ongoing.

Updated scheme photographs and drone footage is available for you to view on this link MMDR on Kuula

ROAD

Road Closure Update

AHEAD The A606 Nottingham Road, St Bartholomew's Way and the B676 Saxby Road closure works CLOSED are complete and access via these routes is now available. However, please be aware that to complete the remaining works in these locations there will be a requirement to use a two-way temporary traffic light system when required. Thank you for your patience, continued support and cooperation over the past few months it is much appreciated.

For further information regarding current road closure FAQ's, diversion routes and project specific details. please visit the project website at: www.leicestershire.gov.uk/nemmdr





The delivery of the project requires temporary two-way traffic lights across the scheme. For your own safety and that of our workforce please adhere to traffic light systems when operational.

If you know somebody who would be interested in subscribing to our newsletter, please email: gino.salvatore@gallifordtry.co.uk Alternatively, you can visit the County Council's project website for further details, view traffic management plans and the overall scheme design. www.leicestershire.gov.uk/nemmdr

For any enquiries, please email: gino.salvatore@gallifordtrv.co.uk or call 07918 640481